
April 14, 2020 Email 

 

Hello Clean Energy NH Municipal Members and NH Local Governments Supporting Clean 

Energy, 

 

At the March 19th virtual meeting for Municipal Members of Clean Energy NH, a number of 

communities expressed an interest in developing a sign-on letter in support of common-sense net 

metering expansion. We have drafted a letter (attached) and are writing to you to invite your 

signature in support of this message. It is our hope to continue building momentum for 

successful net metering expansion during this time of legislative hiatus, with the goal of moving 

forward once the session reconvenes. 

 

Please be invited to review the attached letter and let us know if this is something your 

communities’ leaders, staff, elected officials, and/or energy committees would like to endorse. 

Please respond by Tuesday, April 28. 

 

If you have colleagues in other local governments whose communities similarly stand to benefit 

from common sense renewable energy policy, we encourage you to solicit their support in this 

sign-on letter as well. 

 

Thank you for your leadership on clean energy. Please reach out with any questions or 

comments. 

 

Sincerely, 

Henry Herndon 

 

 



 

 

The New Hampshire General Court 

New Hampshire Statehouse 

107 North Main Street 

Concord, NH 03301 

 

April xx, 2020 

 

Dear State Representatives, State Senators, and Governor Sununu: 

 

We represent a critical mass of New Hampshire city and town administrators, city and town managers, 

city councils, select boards, and local energy committees from communities across the Granite State. We 

share with you the common and honorable duty of public service: representing the interests of our 

communities, constituents, and taxpayers to ensure our great state is well-served and remains the best 

place in the nation to live and work. In addition, we have an added responsibility of communicating to 

you, our elected officials at the Statehouse, the important issues facing our respective cities and towns 

and provide the guidance and encouragement to move forward policies that will benefit our residents. 

 

It is with this knowledge and intention that we reach out to you with this letter. Despite the 

unprecedented challenges facing our state and our nation from the COVID-19 virus, we have the great 

hope that, once the legislature reconvenes, you and your colleagues will work together to pass 

legislation to expand the net metering project cap size. This legislation is one of the greatest 

opportunities that communities have to lower costs, increase local energy independence, and meet 

sustainability goals by taking advantage of economies of scale to install renewable energy projects that 

meet our energy needs. 

 

The global pandemic and associated economic impact we now face only cements this issue as a critical 

one for rebuilding workforce, lowering local property taxes, spurring outside investment into our 

treasured communities, and increasing in-state energy production that avoids the need for costly new 

transmission infrastructure and bolsters energy independence. We would like to express our support for 

a commonsense compromise approach that would allow political sub-divisions (cities, towns, counties, 

school administrative units) as well as low-moderate income community solar projects to net meter and 

group net meter any type of renewable energy projects up to 5MW under current programs and credits 

now available to projects up to 1MW. We also support making available the same opportunity for 

businesses after careful review by the Public Utilities Commission of the appropriate value of the net 

metering credit for renewable projects that serve businesses.  

 

We therefore urge you to prioritize this issue when the legislature reconvenes. We ask you to put politics 

aside in favor of supporting the expressed needs of the communities you represent. We need to finally 

make progress on this issue now. Doing so will spur the economy following the COVID-19 pandemic 

by removing an arbitrary regulatory barrier to allow towns with shovel-ready projects the opportunity to 

move forward. By moving this policy forward you can truly make a difference by promoting workforce 

development, lowering local property taxes, empowering local communities, encouraging the 

investment of our energy spending locally, and increasing energy independence at a time when all are 

desperately needed.  

 

Most Sincerely, 


